Town of Thorntown Parks and Recreation Board Meeting Monday, May 5, 2025

A meeting of the Parks and Recreation Board of the Town of Thorntown was called to order by Sarabi Wallace, Board President, at 3:38 PM. The meeting was held at the Thorntown Town Hall, 101 W. Main St., Thorntown, IN.

The following were in attendance:

Sarabi Wallace, Parks and Recreation Board President Haley Husk, Parks and Recreation Board Secretary Lindsey DeMass, Volunteer

Business:

- A community comment was made by Melanie Gall concerning the removal of the invasive trees on the trail. After some discussion, the board decided that the removal of the invasive trees still needs to happen.
- Tyler Smith's resignation from the Parks and Recreation Board has been accepted by the Town Council. He has returned his set of keys and was removed as an administrator from Parks and Recreation social media pages.
- Spring Clean-Up was a success. Grass seed and straw was spread on the old volleyball court, the garage was cleaned up, and the pollinator garden is ready to be tilled.
- The roof of the park garage is leaking. Sarabi Wallace will investigate the extent of the damage and report back.
- Sarabi Wallace plans to hang banners, spray, and plant flowers this Wednesday in the park.
- Sarabi Wallace will be interviewed by Scott Carney from Radio Mom on May 27th
- Sarabi Wallace has found a less expensive source of toilet paper for the park bathrooms and has subscribed to have the toilet paper delivered regularly from Amazon.

- Ryan Nuppnau has been contacted about the cracks in the tennis court. Sarabi Wallace has asked him for a quote for replacing the entire court in the future.
- An order for crafts for the Farmers' Market as well as a 200-ft hose has been placed on Amazon.
- The Parks and Recreation Board unboxed and looked over the banners for the Farmers' Market and Movie Night.
 - The Farmers' Market banner graphic should be edge-to-edge, but might be fixable.
 - The Movie Night banner is acceptable as is, but should have wind slits.
 - The \$350 invoice for the banners has not arrived.
 - Sarabi Wallace plans to buy removable vinyl stickers from Mount Graphics for the movie titles and sponsors.
- A vote to approve last month's meeting minutes is called by Sarabi Wallace and
 2nd by Lindsey DeMass. The initiative passed unanimously.
- Sarabi Wallace has tested the movie equipment and found it in working order.
- The vendor check-in for the Farmers' Market is at 4pm this Friday. About 14 vendors are expected to come. Lindsey DeMass will help Sarabi Wallace set up and check-in vendors.

Adjournment:

With no further business to discuss, Sarabi Wallace called the meeting to adjournment at 4:26 PM.

Sarabi Wallace

Haley Husk

Parks and Recreation Board President

Parks and Recreation Board Secretary

Lindsey DeMass

Parks and Recreation Board